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I had a feeling the rest of 

May would fly by, and 

sure enough it has. 

Plenty has been made of 

the cool and wet weather 

so far, so I am thrilled to 

be writing this newsletter 

whilst the sun is shining 

and the forecast for the 

Bank Holiday weekend 

looks pretty much per-

fect—hooray! 

It’s only been a few weeks 

since we last spoke but 

it’s been as busy and as 

exciting in school as nor-

mal. 

Staffing News 

As I’ve mentioned above, we will be welcoming two new teachers to PJS this coming 

September and one of the vacancies is because we will be saying a very sad goodbye 

to Miss Fripp at the end of July. 

Miss Fripp has been an outstanding member of the teaching team in Year 6 for the 

last four years and amongst her many wonderful contributions to the whole school, 

she was a fundamental reason why our remote learning offer was so good this year. 

Miss Fripp is going to be very hard to replace, but we will make the most of the time 

we have left with her before she moves to a very lucky new school in Hampshire. 

immensely proud of 

the attitude towards 

the learning and the 

work they produced 

for the candidates. As 

a result we will be wel-

coming our two new 

teachers to PJS after 

the summer. 

We hope that you can 

make the most of the 

good weather and en-

joy the half term 

break, still following all 

of the national guid-

ance on what you can 

do to keep fit and 

healthy. 

Have a wonderful 

week and see you all 

on Monday 7th June 

for the final half term 

of the year. 

Year 3s were visited by a 

Roman Centurion, which 

was one of the first in-

school visitors for many 

months. The children 

(and adult’s) costumes 

were superb and really 

brought the visit to life. 

We have also been busy 

making plans for the next 

academic year this month 

and I was fortunate 

enough this week to in-

terview a number of can-

didates for two teacher 

vacancies we have for 

September. 

The children across the 

school were truly magnifi-

cent when the eight 

hopeful interviewees 

taught in their classes. 

Closely observed by Mr 

Stock and I,  were 



 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone for the excellent costumes displayed on Roman Day. We had 
a great day all dressed up! The children thoroughly enjoyed the very funny but factu-
al historian who came to deliver a workshop. We got to see a real sword, armour and 
a shield. We learnt all about the Romans and how they were so successful in their in-
vasion of Britain and did lots of role play. We also did some Celtic pattern designs - 
which are very tricky!  
Year 3 Team 
 





At Patcham Junior School, as well as working hard to support educational needs, we also 
work hard to support the emotional wellbeing of our pupils both in school and at home. 
We have compiled a page of useful resources, including free school meals, local food 
banks, COVID information and wellbeing services on our website. Please check it our at 
www.patchamjun.org.uk 

If you have any concerns or queries, please don't hesitate to contact us on 01273 087513 
or email office@patchamjun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Just letting you know that Friends of Patcham Junior School are now registered 
with easyfundraising, which means you can raise FREE donations for us every time you 
shop online. Over 4,000 shops and will donate to us when you use easyfundraising to shop 
with them – at no extra cost to yourself! 
 
These donations really mount up and make a BIG difference to us, so we’d really appreci-
ate it if you could take a moment to sign up and support us. It’s completely FREE and only 
takes a moment. 
 
You can find our easyfundraising page at https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
friendsofpatchamjs/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_content=gs-e1 
 
Thank you so much! 
 
Friends of Patcham Junior School 
 

mailto:office@patchamjun.brighton-hove.sch.uk


 

 
 
 
Dear parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you are enjoying the monthly reading recommendations from Patcham staff?! We 
would also love to hear from you if you have a fabulous book or series to recommend. 
Please do email me (Mrs Coburn) via the office if you have any reading recommendations 
to feature in our newsletters.  
 
Please also have a look with your children at this lovely boy passionately speaking about 
reading in his TED talk: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rW2r5uStgG0 
Mrs Coburn 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rW2r5uStgG0






Clean Air Day is coming up on 17 June with the theme “protect our children’s health from air pol-
lution”. The annual campaign is a moment when thousands of people up and down the country 
come together to collaboratively voice support, hold events, make pledges and take action on 
toxic air.  

Children are more vulnerable to the effects of air pollution; it not only impacts their health but also 
their ability to learn. The damage can start in the womb and carry on through to old age. As we 
return to our lives, we must take this opportunity to create a clean air environment where they can 
learn and play safely.  

We’re supporting the campaign by encouraging  children to walk to school during that week and 
beyond if at all possible. 
 
 
 



IMPORTANT POSITIVE COVID TEST  

RESULT REPORTING 

Track and trace over the Half Term 

 break at Patcham Junior School  

The following advice has been sent to schools by the Department of Education 

to share with parents and staff about reporting positive test results over the 

Half Term break. Please read it all carefully.  

  

Where a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having 

developed symptoms more than 48 hours since being in school, the school 

should not be contacted. Parents and carers should follow contact trac-

ing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace.  

 

So, if your child is symptomatic from Sunday 30th May and then tests positive, 

you DO NOT need to notify the school until we return for the second half of the 

Summer term.  

  

For the first 6 days after teaching ends, if a pupil or staff member tests positive 

for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms within 48 hours of be-

ing in school, the school is asked to assist in identifying close contacts and ad-

vising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school.  

 

This means that if a pupil is symptomatic on or before Saturday the 29th May 

you must request a PCR test and if that comes back positive on or before 

Wednesday, 2nd June, please inform the school to ensure contact tracing is in 

line with the DFE requirements. 

  

Please notify the school by email via this address only:  

Covid@patchamjun.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

  




